
Fortnightly Newsletter 

Indian Queens Primary School 

Date: 

13th January 2023 

Dates for your diary: 

Census Day Special Menu - Thurs 19th January  

Closing date for  afterschool club booking - Fri 20th January 

Afterschool Clubs start w/c Mon 23rd January 

Brighter Smiles Reception & Year 1 - Wed 25th January 

Brighter Smiles Nursery -  Fri 27th January  

National Weights & Measurement Programme, Reception & 

Year 6 only  - Tues 21st Feb 

Half Term - Mon 13th to Fri 17th Feb 

Term Dates: 
Autumn Term:  

Mon 5th Sept to Fri 21st Oct 2022  

(Half Term: Mon 24th to Fri 28th Oct 2022)  

Mon 31st Oct to Fri 16th Dec 2022  
 

Spring Term:  

Tues 3rd Jan to Fri 10th Feb 2023  

(Half Term: Mon 13th to Fri 17th Feb 2023)  

Mon 20th Feb to Fri 31st Mar 2023  
 

Summer Term:  

Mon 17th Apr to Fri 26th May 2023  

(Half Term: Mon 29th May to 2nd June 2023)  

Mon 5th June to Tue 25th Jul 2023  
 

Inset Days 2022/2023  

Mon 5th Sept, Tues 3rd Jan, Fri 10th Feb,  

Mon 24th & Tues 25th July  

 

School Attendance  

w/c  12th December  

Hemmick  82.0% 

Gwithian 90.0% 
Polzeath 87.6% 
Crantock  93.8% 

Poly Joke 80.8% 

Fistral 75.2% 

Minack 91.9% 
Tintagel 88.3% 
Geever 87.1% 

Botallack 95.7% 

Trelissick  89.0% 

Heligan  81.5% 

Lanhydrock  92.3% 

Restormel 92.0% 
The target set for the school is 

96% Well done  

Botallack! 

 

Information sent home: 

Brighter Smiles - Nursery  

Brighter Smiles – Reception & Year 1 

Weights & Measurements - Reception & Year 6 

Afterschool Clubs letter 

How to apply for Free School Meals 

Wintery 

Weather  

With the cooler     

wintery weather now 

here, please ensure 

your child arrives at 

school fully prepared 

with jumper, coat, hat 

and gloves. 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Indian Queens Primary School 

 

 

Year 4 Swimming  

Year 4 swimming has now started. 

Geevor—Wednesdays  

Botallack—Fridays  

Payment of £6 per weekly session is now  

payable via ParentPay for your child. 

School Absence  
Should your child be absent, please could we ask you to con-

tact the school as soon as possible. 
 

To report your child ‘s absence please use one of the following;  

Tel: 01726 860540 to speak to reception or leave a voice mail - 

option 1 (out of hours) 

or email    

hello@indianqueensschool.org  

  When reporting please state child’s name, class and full    

reason for absence e.g. sickness, headache, high temp etc.   
 

Appointments 

Please could remind you that appointments for your child/

children should be made for outside of school hours.  

 

Thank you for your support 

 

ParentPay  

Year 5 Swimming lessons have now finished . 

Statements have been sent out to those with out-

standing payments.    Please could we ask for ac-

counts to be cleared as soon as possible. 

School Dinners - we would like to thank everyone 

who now book their child’s meal via ParentPay.   

Please remember;  

Bookings must be made by 8.30am each morning 

for that day. 

Should your child be absent and a meal has been 

booked, this meal will still be charged. To ensure 

this does not happen, please cancel this booking on 

ParentPay by 8.30am or contact the school who will 

do this for you. 

Earlybirds - to use this facility, your Earlybird ac-

count must be in credit prior to your child’s arrival 

on the morning required. 

Many thanks for your support 

School closure due to extreme weather 
 

With the wintery weather now here, we hope the 

following will help. 
 

Useful Links, Contact Numbers & Websites: 
 

Met Office www.metoffice.gov.uk  

Environment Agency www.environmentagency.gov.uk 
  

Radio Broadcasters  

BBC Radio Cornwall 01872 275421  

Pirate FM 01209 314400  

Heart FM 01872 554400  
 

Transport Passenger  

Transport Unit 0300 1234 222 or 01872 323562  

Census Day Menu  

 

Our dining hall will be 

serving a special  

Census Day Menu  

on Thursday  

19th January.   
 

Please book via 

ParentPay if you wish 

your child to receive this 

meal. 

Those who have already 

booked for that day will 

automatically receive 

this changed menu.  

 



Indian Queens Primary School 

 SPRING TERM CLUBS  
Afterschool Clubs run on Mondays and Tuesdays from 3:15pm to 4:15pm for the following weeks  

Starting on;  

23rd January, 30th January, 6th February, 20th February,  

27th February, 6th March, 13th March and  20th March,. 

Please ensure you have completed our Microsoft Form (link below) by Friday 20th January, 

with your child’s selection.  

https://forms.office.com/e/qeimjZY4wd  

Sporting News 
 

Netball Tournament  

at Treviglas Academy 
 

Well done to the Netball team for 

representing the school!   They 

played very well as a team and 

Netball Tournament  

at Treviglas Academy 
 

Well done to the Netball team 

for representing the school!   

They played very well as a 

team and showed fantastic 

sporting behaviour.    

https://forms.office.com/e/qeimjZY4wd


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Indian Queens Primary School 

Community News 
 

Please click on the link above which gives 
lots of practical information on saving 
energy and where to turn to for help        

Citizens – Winter Edition | Citizens 
Friends of the School Annual General Meeting (AGM) 

***Wednesday 25th January 2023 at 3.30pm*** 
 

We will be holding our AGM on Wednesday 25th January 
at 3.30pm in the School’s Hall. We anticipate that 
the AGM should last approximately 20 minutes. 
 

Friends of the School plays a vital part in the school  
community and all parents/carers and staff as members 
are invited to support the AGM. This is your chance to 
hear and see how the funds you have helped to raise 
have been used for the benefit of the pupils at our 
school. 
 

The AGM is also an opportunity for you to elect the  
Committee members. Nominations should be sent in 
advance of the AGM, for existing committee members 
willing to stand for re-election and for anyone wishing to 
stand as Committee Member, for the first time. 
 

For a nomination slip please 
email fos@indianqueensschool.org and return                 

by Friday 20th January. 

We look forward to seeing you on                                   
Wednesday 25th January at 3.30pm. 

https://citizensadvicecornwall.org.uk/citizens-winter-edition/
mailto:fos@indianqueensschool.org

